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Board of Health Meeting 
November 10, 2020 4:30pm 

   
Addendum to Meeting Notice regarding Remote Participation 
 
Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting 
Law, G.L.c.30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 23, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number 
of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the West Newbury Board of Health will be 
conducted via remote participation to the greatest extent possible. 
 
Specific information and the general guidelines for remote participation by members of the public and/or 
parties with a right and/or requirement to attend this meeting can be found on the Town of West Newbury 
website, at www.wnewbury.org.  For this meeting, members of the public who wish to listen to the meeting 
may do so in the following manner: 
 
GoToMeeting 

BOH  
Tue, Nov 10, 2020 4:30 PM - 6:30 PM (EST)  

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.  

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/559038293  

You can also dial in using your phone.  
(For supported devices, tap a one-touch number below to join instantly.)  

United States: +1 (786) 535-3211  
- One-touch: tel:+17865353211,,559038293#  

Access Code: 559-038-293  

No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to 
ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings in real time, via technological means.  In the 
event that we are unable to do so, despite best effort, we will post on the Town of West Newbury website 
an audio or video recording, transcript. or other comprehensive record of proceedings as soon as 
practicable after the meeting. 
 
 

WEST NEWBURY BOARD OF HEALTH 
West Newbury, MA  

MINUTES 
November 10, 2020 at 4:30pm 

 
 
BOARD:  Blake Seale-Member, Thomas Fahey-Member 
HEALTH AGENT:  Paul Sevigny 
ADMIN ASS’T:  Jane Krafton 
ABSENT:  Robert Janes-Chairman 
OTHERS:  Charles and Beth Mosher 
 
 
B. Seale called meeting to order at 4:30pm. 
 

http://www.wnewbury.org/
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/559038293
tel:+17865353211,,559038293


Minutes November 10, 2020 2 

I.   BUSINESS: 
• Reviewed minutes October 20, 2020.  APPROVED 2-0-0 
• Steele Landfill update. 
• Reviewed 2021 Trash/Recycling calendar.  APPROVED 2-0-0 
• 152 Crane Neck Street request for septic extension.  APPROVED 2-0-0 
• Discussed meeting date for December.  B. Seale agreed that December 8th and 22nd for the 

next scheduled meetings. 
• Krafton request November 25 vacation day.  APPROVED 2-0-0 

 
 

 
 II. APPOINTMENTS:  
 

• 4:45pm   Jason Mello – G. Mello Disposal.   
 Discussed proposed automated barrel program.  T. Fahey asked  if Mello had 

other towns that have switched from manual to automatic barrel collection.  J. 
Mello stated that Newburyport and Amesbury for recycling only.  Board 
granted permission to J. Mello to use the Pipestave Recycling area as a staging 
area when preparing for cart delivery.  J. Mello requested an excel spreadsheet 
of the multi-family addresses.  Also, suggested was a letter to be sent to realtors 
in town reminding them that all town issued carts belong to the Town and are 
assigned to the address.  It is the responsibility of the homeowner to leave carts 
behind when their house sells. 

 Reviewed trash tonnage report.    
 Waste Contract:  J. Mello has agreed to honor the proposed contract for the 

fiscal years FY22-FY25 with regards to the automated cart program.  J. Mello 
will provide the cost for convention curbside collection for FY22 so the Board 
will be able to discuss. 
 
 

• Covid-19 update - 5:15 pm   Mosher-complaint.  
 Charles and Beth Mosher stated that they had listened to the last Board of 

Health meeting on October 20, 2020 in regards to the Youth Sports League flag 
football appointment where a discussion and vote occurred on Youth and Adult 
Facial Covering Order.  Charles Mosher was curious why the Board of Health 
became stricter with implementing local regulations mid-way through the flag 
football season.  Beth Mosher was also curious to know whether the Health 
Agent informed all parents of the newly adopted regulations.  T. Fahey 
explained that it is the duty of the Health Agent and the Board of Health to 
protect the health and well-being of West Newbury residents.  One way to do 
that is to impose stricter regulations than what the state of Massachusetts has 
implemented.in order to provide additional safety to the greater population and 
the children participating in a “close” contact sport.    
 
 

 
III. SEPTIC PLANS: 

• 44 Coffin Street-Lot 1, Paul Cutter #20-19 Williams & Sparages Engineering.  Tabled 
• 387 Middle Street, Jennifer Attenborough #20-22 Scanlan Engineering.  (Tight Tank) Approved 

2-0-0. 
• 622 Main Street, Elizabeth Hill, #20-20 Scanlan Engineering.  Plan was approved by board mid-

week.  Approval letter signed by all 3 members. 
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IV. FYI: No Action Needed 
 

•  Next meeting TBD 
 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned 5:45pm 


